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Minutes



Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

September 23, 2005

 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Dale Boercker, Karen Halliday, Philip Manwell
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:06 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of September 16, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of September 16, 2005 as written.


MSC:
N. Ely/E. Cole



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

Agenda was set with no changes.
4.
COLLEGE GOVERNANCE: CEMC CHARGE – Michael Sato
Mr. Sato reported he was requested by Melissa Korber to have discussion within the CEMC and complete a form acknowledging the CEMC approves of its charge as currently stated or suggest changes as appropriate.  Dr. Ely noted the charge of the committee derives from the Faculty Association contract; which, he believes is Article 28.  Currently, the charge appears to follow the language of the contract closely.  No independent change(s) can be made as the charge spreads across both campuses.  There was a brief discussion to clarify a voting member from an Ex-Officio member.  For example, currently Dr. Ely is an appointed voting member; however, he is also recorded as an Ex-Officio member.  If he is a voting member, he shouldn’t be noted as an Ex-Officio.  Ms. Luster proposed the charge state, “Four (4) administrators are appointed by the President.”  It is a matter of the language and how it is written.  
Dean Ryslinge reported the charge speaks to WSCH/FTEF and not growth or meeting our base; perhaps the charge should take into consideration the long-term growth goals of the college and district.  Dr. Ankoviak noted an informal agreement was made after speaking with Tom DeWitt, which may need to be formalized, that meeting base was the top priority. Second was accessibility; at some point a discussion needs to take place to determine whether the third goal is productivity or growth.  It was noted the EMC language may need to be expanded in the contract.  The charge cannot be changed by the committee at this level.  Ms. Cole noted due to the language already written into the charge, could it not be interpreted as making base.  It was determined there is room for interpretation based upon the current language.  The two (2) clarifications to the charge as proposed by the CEMC, which Mr. Sato will forward to Melissa Korber are:
· For administrators: to make an addition which states they are appointed by the President.

· For Ex-Officio members: to clarify, if they are a voting member, they are not an Ex-Officio member.  
A worksheet was distributed which required signatures acknowledging the language of the charge.  Several inquiries were made if this document went to the DEMC too.  It was reported the DEMC is supposed to review its charge as well.  This particular worksheet goes back to Melissa Korber.  The 
college is compiling our new governance document and this worksheet is going to be the charge which goes into it.  Dr. Ankoviak suggested a copy should be forwarded to Charlotte Lofft.  
5.  
STRATEGIC COST MANAGEMENT 

A handout was distributed.  The process is currently underway and task forces are reviewing these suggestions.  There are approximately ten (10) suggestions pertaining to CEMC noted in the KH Consulting report.  These ten items fall under Revenue Enhancement and Cost Reduction Strategies. 
 
Mr. Sato opened the floor up for discussion and clarification on these items.  


Item #32:  Stratification of courses within Disciplines based on primary, secondary, and tertiary mission.  Dr. Ely clarified and reminded everyone of Gayla Kraetsch-Hartsough’s presentation about this.  The purpose is to address courses that might fall into the tertiary category.  The goal is to do this at the course level within the discipline.  
  Mr. Milanese reported Dance (generates a large amount of WSCH) ended up in an incorrect category; secondary tertiary.  This has been brought to the attention of KH Consulting, however; it has not been changed on the reports to date.   One concern raised with this suggestion is that it might put forth the perception that certain courses are being singled out and isolated because they are not meeting their targets. 

Ms. Luster noted in some institutions they have what is known as “curriculum creep”, where disciplines keep adding classes and in some instances enrollments may decline.  LPC does not do this and because of the role of enrollment management, she doesn’t believe there are many areas for further stratification.  Mr. Milanese highlighted within the Quest Program there are courses which fit into the tertiary category.  For clarification it is not the discipline which makes the decision, but the program.   Ultimately, we as an institution would have to make a decision.  Chabot is going to have to take a look at their non-credit program and determine if it should be moved to the credit side in an effort to generate more FTES.  Dr. Ankoviak noted LPC doesn’t have a lot of the secondary and tertiary to date because we don’t have the full trappings of larger institutions.  

Mr. Sato noted these suggestions are ideas which will ultimately be decided by the district.  These are ideas we should be willing to change and revise, as well as come up with our own ideas.  Dean Ryslinge noted with item #32, it implies an actual process of stratification with a status to proceed.  The feedback from the CEMC should be not to proceed, because we are already providing that level of analysis through enrollment management.  It was suggested Item #32 can be moved to the section in the binder which indicates the item is already being done.  Also, it was reported that LPC is doing this procedure through the enrollment management review process and not the stratification method, however; the end results are the same.  

There was brief discussion regarding what the location, as noted on the handout meant with regards to what campus it applies to and what the meaning is.  Dr. Ankoviak noted there has been misunderstanding concerning this and requested clarification.  Several individuals thought it meant it was where it should be done.  Ms. Luster suggested it might be where the person who suggested it thought it should occur.  It could be individuals from Chabot and LPC making suggestions about each other’s campus.  

Item #33:  Pertains to Computer Sciences.  It suggests a timeline be set for FTES and WSCH/FTES gains and refine approach based on outcome.  Dean Kindred reported a specific timeline has not been set, however; we are currently doing this by following the program review process as identified.  It was noted part of the program review process is that the discipline is going to make certain goals and that a complete program review process would include these types of things.  Dean Kindred referenced the Program Revitalization and Discontinuance documents being circulated and indicated this process is being fine tuned, which will take some time, however; our program review process already begins getting at assessing and evaluating a program with an eventual outcome of making decisions on the program.  The process of Revitalization and Discontinuance once agreed upon will be a useful tool for these types of programs.  

Item #35 & 36:  These suggestions deal with English.  Dean Ryslinge commented on Item #35 and reported an analysis has been done regarding capacity issues.  As far as scheduling, items are being 

moved around and we will be going from 17 to 20 sections.  Later the data will be reassessed to see where we are at. It is expected access will be approximately 85%.  The basic skills and English 1A with the TBA hour is working well for both students and in terms of productivity.   Ms. Cole noted English 45 generally has fill issues.  She would like aspects of it to remain in the program, but they haven’t been offered at the previous level due to cost.  It might be something to take a look at and have further discussion about.  One interesting item noted with #36 is the lower writing requirement suggestion.  Currently we are doing this with classes through Quest by reconstituting them.  

Item #37:  Suggests the CEMC track ending enrollments by class to determine viability to re-offer classes.  Currently we use mainly census data.  Mr. Sato requested clarification, in that he believes this suggests it occur after attrition.  It was unclear how that would contribute to good choices about what courses are offered.  Overall, it was the committee’s sense this is already being done to an extent. 

Item #38, 42 & 44: Based on the language, these appear to suggest moving toward coordinating with Chabot.  The questions we need to ask are; what kind of coordination are we doing now, and is it at a place where it would be worthwhile to take on a project that would lead to the desired results.  Our core GE, Transfer, and Basic Skills are essential for us to offer, and is part of our program.  There is not much room for compromise with the core. One area where compromise might be made for example, are the specialized courses such as foreign language.  First, Spanish is needed on a regular basis, however; it was suggested we might alternate with Chabot between Italian, German, and French.  Secondly, we should show in each other’s schedules a statement similar to, “See Chabot College for Italian”.   Other ways to offer more options to the students and still communicate with Chabot might be to offer courses, particularly the lecture portions in a teleconferencing manner.  

It was noted the suggestions in the KH report might be referring to programs in the career fields which are low in enrollment.  Many of these programs are expensive to operate.  It was stressed we as a district need to examine whether or not we can afford to keep offering them.  This is not just a problem with our district, but many institutions are facing the same issues.  One concern raised is the issue of access.  Ms. Luster reported she and Ms. Rodriguez have looked at the schedule and have looked at how both Distance Education and some of the foreign languages can be done.  At this point, it might be tough to put it in the schedule, as it starts to look like too much is there and becomes harder to read.   As of now, it looks like a page might be included that would list Chabot’s Distance Education courses.  Mr. Milanese reported attending meetings recently and everyone is looking at ways to increase FTES.  Diablo Valley reportedly lost 1000 FTES last year, which they attribute to a contentious political climate at the time.  

Item #46:  Suggests development of a financial model to determine optimal mix of course offerings.  Mr. Sato noted there is a sheet in the red binder; BRB (distributed at convocation), which provides a breakdown highlighting which disciplines are going to grow at a normal, below average, and above average rate.  There are twelve (12) disciplines listed which are expected to have higher growth, which Mr. Sato cross referenced with the cost expenses of the different programs.  There was confusion as to which binder the information originated from.  Mr. Sato noted one binder contained information which pertained to normal, below average, and above average growth, while the other contained data on revenue; positive, neutral, and negative.  It was unclear which binder it was.  Of the twelve (12) disciplines, almost half (5) are unable to generate substantial revenue.  Dean Ryslinge suggested there are different scenarios to consider, for example; there may be a program which may not fill but experience growth and be able to turn the revenue situation around.  Each program needs to be looked at individually.  On the other hand, if there are programs at capacity which are losing revenue it is not prudent to continue having it operate in the same manner.  

As an example, five (5) programs noted were: Biology, Microbiology, ECD, ESL, and Zoology.  Physiology and Welding are in the neutral category but close to the bottom.  For clarification, Dr. Ely inquired if these are the programs which are going to grow faster but are losing revenue.  Dr. Ankoviak pointed out the 


numbers in the KH study are not accurate.  It was suggested everyone go back and review their program to determine if it really is losing revenue as reported by the KH Consulting reports.  The concern is that we do not want to make decisions based on inaccurate reporting.  Several committee members asked for an example.  Dr. Ankoviak noted the KH reports charged his program three (3) times more for their one (1) laboratory technician than they charged Chemistry for their three (3) laboratory technicians.  It was noted the KH reports are good for use as a starting point when looking at the revenues of a program but, they in no way are an ending point.  Any errors are more than likely universal in nature and everyone has to do their own validation.  It was suggested it might be a good part of program review and that year might be used to validate the data.  

Several inquiries were made as to where all of this is going towards.  Mr. Sato noted this may be a good project the CEMC can contribute to the Strategic Cost Management process.  There is a potential issue that if these programs grow, we are really accelerating our loss.  Dr. Ely noted his concern regarding the perception this highlights regarding the biological sciences.  They are considered part of the core program and even though they tend to be costly to operate, he cannot foresee any time in which they would not be offered.  Mr. Sato clarified it is an issue of the long-term decisions we make about the areas we can grow, and at what rate relative to what other areas can grow and at what rate.   

One idea for a project the CEMC can do is to try and solidify and firm up the records we have in an attempt to show the costs of the things we do and use this data to assist in the decision making process.  Ms. Luster indicated we should have this opportunity annually as we start to review and really take a deeper look at the discipline plans.    Mr. Sato noted the discipline plans essentially show the faculty productivity ratio but it doesn’t take into consideration items such as the FTE non-faculty expenses.  There was brief discussion regarding programs which do not make revenue and finding ways in which to improve them.  In the near future, program review data will be available which could be used to provide more insight into the programs and their costs.  It was suggested more marketing may need to be done.  
 6.
DISCIPLINE PLAN REVIEW – Dr. Ankoviak

Dr. Ankoviak provided an update to the reports presented previously.  Two (2) reports have been added as requested.  They are a Fall 2004 FTES Study and Spring 2005 FTES Study.  These reports will be sent each committee member via E-mail.   As a reminder the color coding is as follows:

Green – discipline met goal both semesters


Red – discipline missed goal both semesters


Yellow – discipline made goal this semester but missed the other


White – discipline missed the goal this semester but made the other


Upon review of the data it was noted there was a lot of red in the spring which indicates we did not do a good job at predicting in the spring.  The FTES Study uses the same color coding as noted above.  No vocational data has been incorporated as Dr. Ankoviak does not have the discipline plans.  There is no non-credit included.  Also, the 99XX sections for the academy have not been included.  By not having all the discipline plans and data to include, these reports should not be compared to Mr. Milanese’s reports last fall.  Looking at these reports it appears we were down approximately 8-9% in the spring from the predictions made.  Dr. Ankoviak has been asked to do a report highlighting FTES per FTEF.  This can be done, however; the problem is different classes have different ratios and the calculations will have to be done by hand.  It was noted there is no real difference between this and WSCH/FTEF.  It is thought by doing the FTES per FTEF comparison, it may provide a better number for measuring productivity.  

There was some question and discussion as to what data the SWOXSOM report contains.  It was noted this report can be used for certain data as it contains accurate information, however; some hand calculations will still need to be done.  It looks like we will be in a position shortly where Chabot is not going to make their growth and we were asked to add classes at the last minute, which lowers 

our productivity but gets us more FTES.  This raised the question of whether or not we modified the discipline plans to account for these other classes.  Dr. Ankoviak requested that Judy Hanson send

him a list of the canceled classes from fall and spring.  President Halliday is working to obtain a percentage target established at the district level so we can improve upon our predictions and know what resources are available.  Dr. Ankoviak inquired if there is a way to provide the last 5 years of enrollment management data.  It was reported it has been provided, when enrollment management first began it provided 3 years of data, and we have the current data.    Dr. Ankoviak indicated he can make another presentation on at the October 21st meeting, which can include data from the 05-06 Discipline Plans.
7.  
SUMMER DATA

This discussion was a follow-up to last week’s discussion.  Dr. Machamer provided a handout consisting of summer data.  The data reflected the composition of students.  It was noted for clarification data can be gathered either by looking at enrollments (1 individual = 3 enrollments) or by demographic, which uses headcounts.  The reports distributed today reflect data gathered by means of headcounts.  Ms. Luster and Ms. Rodriguez highlighted one concern with the data.  It was thought to be incorrect with regards to the number of continuing students.  The data should reflect approximately 66% continuing students, and 12% as transfers.  Mr. Milanese made the suggestion an 8-week course be done beginning early June then add in a 6-week course, as they would end about the same time.  There was a brief discussion about marketing to specific groups of students.  A suggestion was made to approach counseling staff and faculty to obtain feedback about which courses will fill well.  There was an inquiry if our schedule accommodates UC and CSU East Bay.  Ms. Luster noted she has data regarding concurrent enrollments which might be of assistance when looking at what courses to offer.  
8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
 

Nothing noted.
9.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.
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